
TOWN, PARISH & COMMUNITY COUNCILS - D-DAY 80 - 6TH JUNE 2024

As you are aware, we are organising D-Day 80 - 6th June 2024, throughout the UK, Channel Islands, Isle 
of Man and UK Overseas Territories in Commemoration/Celebration of the 80th Anniversary of the D-Day 
landings on the five Beaches in Normandy, France, which took place on 6th June 1944, enabling your 
Council and local community to use this occasion to pay ’tribute’ to the many, many thousands that 
sacrificed so much in helping to secure the freedom we all enjoy today. With this in mind, we have 
developed several ways in which your Council and community can take part in this special occasion.

(1) BEACON: Light a Beacon at 9.15pm on 6th June, as encouraged by Prime Minister Rishi Sunak (See 
page 3) of the Guide To Taking Part which can be viewed and downloaded from the D-Day 80 website - 
www.d-day80beacons.co.uk

From the Guide (see pages 41 to 45), you will see there are several styles of Beacons that can be used for 
this occasion, many of which you may have used for previous occasions, and those of you with the 
permanent Beacon Braziers and gas fuelled Beacons produced for our late Queen Elizabeth’s Platinum 
Jubilee, are urged to re-use these to save money. With regard to the Bonfire Beacons (see pages 41 and 
42), these are ideal for country parks, village greens and our farms throughout the UK etc.

(2) LAMP LIGHT OF PEACE: We understand that there are areas of our local communities unable to 
light Beacons for various reasons, so we have developed the Lamp Light of Peace (see page 39) providing a 
simple and cost effective way of becoming and being part of this event by lighting it at 9.15pm on 6th June 
next year, coinciding with the lighting of the Beacons that night, and once used for this occasion, they can be 
re-lit at 11am on 11th November in ‘Remembrance’ for many years to come. (The flame in the Lamp, along 
with the Beacons, will represent the ‘light of peace’ that emerged from the dreadful darkness of War). We 
believe these are suitable for Care Homes, Hospitals, and Pubs etc, and have already had several taking 
part. (See examples on the D-Day 80 website).

(3) RINGING OUT FOR PEACE: With the valuable assistance of the Central Council of Church Bell 
Ringers (see website), we are encouraging every Cathedral and Church throughout the UK, Channel Islands 
and the Isle of Man to ring their Bells at 6.30pm on 6th June, so we ask you to contact your local Churches 
etc, inviting them to take part.

(4) All those taking part in the above will be sent the Certificate of Grateful Recognition, enabling them to 
download, print and frame it as a permanent reminder of their involvement (see website). From the website 
and Guide To Taking Part, you will see there are other elements taking place, making up this 
Commemoration/Celebration event, with many taking part already as their personal tributes. Those taking 
part in this event are being asked to go to page 52 in the Guide, outlining their involvement as requested, 
to enable us to register their participation, and send them their Certificate.

We do hope that your Council will participate in one or more of the above, and look forward to hearing 
from you in due course.

My warmest regards to you all,

Bruno Peek CVO OBE OPR
Pageantmaster, D-Day 80, 6th June 2024
Telephone: + 44 (0) 7737 262 913
Email: brunopeek@mac.com
www.d-day80beacons.co.uk



There will be many locations such as hospitals, care homes, pubs and restaurants 
etc, that would like to take part in D-Day 80 on 6th June 2024, but do not have 
the land or facilities available to light a Beacon. With this in mind, we would 
like to encourage you to purchase a Lamp Light of Peace, enabling you to 
participate in this 80th Anniversary of the D-Day landings in Normandy, 
France, on 6th June 1944, providing you with the opportunity to pay ‘tribute’ 
to those that gave so much to enable us to share the freedom we have today.

The light from the flame will represent the ‘light of peace’ that emerged from the darkness of 
war, with the lamp providing a very simple and safe way of taking part in this important 80th 
anniversary occasion, and once used, can be lit again at 11am on every Remembrance 
Sunday thereafter, in tribute to the many millions that sacrificed their lives during WWII.

Those participating could consider running a raffle or a competition of some kind, with the 
winner having the honour of lighting the Lamp at 9.15pm on 6th June 2024, coinciding with 
the lighting of the Beacons throughout the United Kingdom, Channel Islands and the Isle of 
Man that evening.

Those taking part with a Lamp Light of Peace, please go to page 52 of the Guide To Taking 
Part to confirm your involvement by providing the information requested, enabling us to 
register your participation and keep in contact with you over the forthcoming months. We 
will then send you your Certificate of Grateful Recognition as shown on page 62 of the 
Guide. (IMPORTANT- once lit, the Lamp should NOT be left unattended at any time and 
should be extinguished at the end of the evening, and do NOT at any time attempt to 
re-fuel it while the Lamp is alight.

The cost of the lamp is £55.00 including posting and packaging within the 
United Kingdom, Channel Islands and the Isle of Man. The final date for 
ordering a lamp is 23rd May 2024. Purchase is for pre-order only, items will be 
delivered prior to the event.

To order and pre-pay for your Lamp Light of Peace, please go to:
www.idealuksolutions.com/shop and click on the photograph
of the Lamp Light of Peace. If you have any questions please contact
Bruno Peek CVO OBE OPR, Pageantmaster at brunopeek@mac.com

Manufacturer recommends: Do not use petrol or spirit. Do not use
scented or coloured oils. Use exclusively pure paraffin oil or lamp oil.
Outdoor use only. 20 hours light with one tank.

The colour red has been chosen as it 
represents the ultimate sacrifice 
undertaken on the Beaches of 
Normandy and throughout WWII as a 
whole, so could be lit again at 11am on 
every Remembrance Sunday thereafter.

The D-Day 80 Lamp Light of Peace
Representing the ‘light of peace’ that emerged from the darkness of War



On behalf of the Central Council of 
Church Bell Ringers, I am honoured and 
proud to be part of this campaign. 
Bellringing marks our major life events, 
and each year I join many of my fellow 
bellringers in tolling for remembrance. It 
is fitting that we also ring out for peace. I 
encourage bellringers all over the world 
to join me on 6th June, by ringing their 
bells at 6.30pm local time, when we can 
make a joyful noise together.

Tina Stoecklin
President of the Central Council of Church 
Bell Ringers

The Central Council of Church Bell Ringers 
is the representative body for all who ring 
bells in the English tradition with rope and 
wheel. Founded in 1891, the Council today 
represents the affiliated members of 65 
ringing societies covering all parts of the 
British Isles as well as centres of ringing in 
Australia, New Zealand, Canada, the USA, 
South Africa, Europe and Italy. As an 
organisation we work to encourage our 
members to demonstrate the commitment and 
teamwork required to promote and preserve 
the practice, heritage and appreciation of bell 
ringing, and to encourage the spread of this 
form of ringing worldwide.

Join our World in Ringing Out for Peace
6.30pm, 6th June 2024

Central Council of Bell Ringers


